
                           

 

 

                                                ~The SIR LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160~                         

CHARTEERED APRIL 22, 1991 

                                   MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 

GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 

   

DECEMBER	2022	
NEXT MEETING DECEMBER 12, 2022 

                                 CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 11am till 2pm 
               FANDANGO CASINO CARSON CITY 

 
This will be my final newsletter article as your Big Sir.  I can’t tell you 
how much I’ve enjoyed this year as Big Sir.  I was hesitant to take the 
position, but with the excellent officers that I had for support it made my 
job very easy.  I would like to thank Tom Kerns, your next Big Sir for all 
his work find very interesting speakers and being the contact person with 

Fandango.  Mike Patton for his excellent work as Treasurer and jumping in and getting our 
Nevada nonprofit, paying the bills contacting the State when needed and being there when we 
need help with anything.  And to the other members of the BEC we had no meeting that we did 
not have a quorum and were able to vote on all items in a timely manner.  I thank you all for 
your support.  After Covid all the members of Branch 160 stepped up and brought in new 
members and attended meetings.  We all owe our support to the committee chairmen that work 
all year to bring us the activities we look forward to and we take for granite. Please ask them if 
there is anything you can do to assist them.  I would like to thank all of you for a great year and 
hope to see new faces as our officers it’s a small commitment with great rewards.  I hope to see 
all of you at the Christmas Party, December 12, and closes out the year with some fun, and 
good company. 

Your, Big Sir 2022, John Lilygrn   1. 



 

My Fellow SIR Members, 

We had good attendance at our November meeting even though it was not on our 
regularly scheduled 4th Monday of the month and our Snowbirds had migrated to 
warmer climates. We had 53 members and guests attend the meeting in Casino 

Fandango’s Craft 55 Banquet Room. We had a great speaker in Heather Segale from the UCD Tahoe 
Environmental Research Center. She spoke on their efforts on monitoring the health of Lake Tahoe given the 
invasion of various non-native plant and animal species. She even participated in telling a golfing joke!! 

This will be my final column as Little SIR. It has been a challenging experience, but I have enjoyed the 
opportunity to get involved. For those of you that read my first Little SIR column in January, I set a couple 
goals for myself. One was to find the Branch a permanent place to meet and second was to arrange for monthly 
speakers. I’m happy to say, I was successful in both of these goals. Next year I hope to set some goals that will 
continue to benefit the Branch as Big SIR. 

Lastly, a final reminder that our Christmas/Holiday Party is planned for December 12 at the Casino Fandango. 
The deadline of December 5th to sign up and pay your $40/person is quickly approaching. 

Keep up the good work on bringing in new members. New members are what keeps our Branch thriving. 
Remember, first time guest gets a lunch on us!! 

Your Little SIR, Tom Kerns 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
We will be posting our scheduled meeting dates, location and speakers 3-4 months in advance in the newsletter each 
month.  
 
Upcoming Meeting dates 2022/2023  
--------------------------------------------------- 
 
Monday December 12th  

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: No Speaker…Branch Holiday Party 
 
Monday January 23th  

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: Zac Smith, Clean Up The Lake, “Trash and Treasures Found in the Lake Tahoe  
   Underwater Cleanup” 
 
Monday February 27th 

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: Mary Cioffi, Pine Nut Wild Horse Advocates, “Managing Wild Horses in the Pine Nut  
    Range “ 
 
Monday March 27th 

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: TBA 
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Minutes for Business Meeting November 14, 2022 
FANDANGO CASINO 

Carson City  
 
Big Sir John Lilygren called the meeting to order at 10:32AM 
A quorum was present, so the agenda was approved, as were the minutes of the previous meeting. 
 
Reports: 
Big Sir:  Revised call-in format.   
 
Little Sir:  Tom Kearns presented 2023 meeting calendar dates with summer revision for morning meetings for 
May-August. 
 
Treasurer:  - No report 
 
Secretary:  No report 
 
Committee Reports: 
Attendance:  Steve Butts – 101 active members 
 
Bowling:  Dave Moore secured sponsorship for bowling shirts 
 
Golf:  Sig Heidemann – Secured Plumas Pines golf dates of June 12-14.  Nick Jannis is the winter golf 
chairman.  Tentative date is December 5 to begin winter golf. 
 
Head Caller:  System under revision 
 
Membership:  Joe D’Angelo – 5 new members 
 
Newsletter:  Larry Coffman – New information due by November 29 
 
Pickleball :  Skip Hempler – Weekly games are scheduled Wednesdays at 10 AM at the MAC (Multi-purpose 
Activity Center) in Carson City. 
 
Rooster Sales:  Dave Tiongco – shirts, hats, towels, and pins are available for purchase. 
 
Sunshine:  Mike Vadnais – Contact him with information about members or their family when a card is 
appropriate. 
 
Web Master:  Jim Maxedon - asks to please let him know of any information that needs to be posted. 
 
Old Business: Christmas Party deadline by December 5th.  $40/per person 
 
New Business: Transition to new call-in format effective January 2023 
 
ADJOURN:  11:11 AM 
Next meeting is December 12, 2022 Christmas Party 
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4. 

45ORM 28, SONS IN RETIREMENT MONTHLY CASH REPORT Branch No.-   160 

Branch No. - 160 Area - 2 Region - 6 
Month - November Year - 2022 MONTH YTD 

BEGINNING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                           Line 1 $5,312.40 
$4,211.09 

 
  
GENERAL ACCOUNTS  
   Receipts  
              101  Contributions---   $108.00 
              102  Interest  $.68 
              103  Other—Assessments J. Post  $7.00 $919.00 
                      Subtotal General Receipts                                                  Line 2 $7.00 $1,027.68 
   Disbursements  
              201  Printing, Supplies etc $43.02 $954.17 
              202  Postage $36.00 $349.39 
              205  State Board Pro Rata Assessments  $785.75 
              206  Other -   $95.27 
                      Subtotal General Disbursements                                         Line 3 $79.02 $2,184.58 
                      NET GENERAL gain / (loss)                                     Line 4 ( 2-3 ) -$72.02 -$1,156.90 
 
CUSTODIAL ACCOUNTS   
     Receipts   
              301  Monthly Luncheon missed Steele,Hughes, Mares, Roderick & Best $1,350.00 $12,566.00 
              302  Special Activities Christmas luncheon 12/12  $1,480.00 $3,317.00 
              306  Rooster Items $125.00 $506.00 
              307  Other  50/50 DRAWING  $2,056.00 
              308  Other—Picnic raffle sales  $480.00 
                      Subtotal Custodial Receipts                                                 Line 5 $2,955.00 $18,925.00 
     Disbursement  
              401  Monthly Luncheon  $1,192.50 $11,740.26 
              402  Special Activities   Picnic expense $93.18 $1,901.23 
              406  Rooster Purchases  $442.00 
              407  Other  50/50 PAYOUT  $986.00 
                      Subtotal Custodial Disbursements                                       Line 6 $1,285.68 $15,069.49 
                      NET CUSTODIAL gain / (loss)                                  Line 7 ( 5-6 )   
 

ENDING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                  Line 8 ( 1+4+7 )  
$6,909.70 

 
$6,909.70 

 
CASH ELEMENTS  MEMBERSHIP 

Checking                   $6,708.70 Members 106 
Savings    

Other $201.00 Include HLM’s 

Total $6,909.70 
 

12/01/2022  Patrick M. Patton   
               
Report Date                                             Branch 160 Treasurer 
 

                    



 
 

 

 

 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
SIR BRANCH 160 CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

CASINO FANDANGO 3800 S. CARSON STREET  
CARSON CITY, NEVADA 89701 

DECEMBER 12TH 2022                        
 

Holiday Menu 

Mixed Green Salad 
Choice of Italian or Ranch Dressing 

Rolls & Butter 
Prime Rib with Au Jus and cream Horseradish sauce 

Traditional Slow Roasted Turkey 
Honey Glazed Ham 
Cornbread stuffing 

Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 
Green Bean Casserole & Yams 

Cranberry Relish 
Assorted Holiday Desserts 

$40.00 per person 
WHATS HAPPINING –11am to 12noon no host bar social hour 

For your dining and dancing pleasure . . . LIVE MUSIC by our favorite DAVE FABRIZIO 
 

CHECKS must be received by December 5th, 2022. (Please make checks payable to SIR branch 160)  
mail your check to: 

Neil Wolf 2041 Nez Perce Drive, South Lake Tahoe, CA. 96150 
+++++++++++++++Cut+++++++++++++++Here++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

NAME                                            NAME 
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Sir Branch 160 Officers for 2023 
 

BIG SIR 
TOM KERNS 

 
 
 
 
 

ASST. TREASURE 
NEIL WOLF 

 
 
 
 
 

DIRECTOR 
JOHN LILYGREN 
 

 
 
 

DIRECTOR 
TERRY CANNON 

 
 
 
 
 

 
LITTLE SIR 

JIM MAXADON 
 

 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
JOE CARMONA 

 
 

 
 
 

DIRECTOR 
JOE TOMLIN 

 
 
 
 
 

DIRECTOR 
SKIP HEMPLER 
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TREASURE  
MIKE PATTON 

 
 
 
 
 

ASST. SECRETARY 
       JOE YOUNG 

 
 
 
 

 

DIRECTOR 
JIM BEILSTIEN 

 
 
 
 
 

DIRECTOR 
STEVE BUTTS 

 
 

 
 
 

 



  
 

At our luncheon on the 14th of November Golf 
Chairman Sig Heidemann presented the Most 

Improved Golfer trophy for 2022 to Wayne Feletar.  
His handicap improved by three strokes; he went 

from a 12 to a 9.  Well done, Wayne. 

From the Attendance Chairman 
 

. . . STEVE BUTTS 
Time for the annual reminder to our several 
“Snowbirds” – be sure to request from me a 
“Leave of Absence”.  Also please give us your 

winter address so you can keep up with Branch 
goings-on by receiving the monthly Newsletter. 

 
You are URGED to make a donation at this time 

to help defray the expenses of the club while 
you’re away.  We look forward to seeing you in 

the Spring, so take care 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT 

Our Sunshine Chairman is Mike Vadnais 
His phone number is 775-546- 0810.  Let 

Mike know if someone is under the 
weather or if a family member is not well. 

 

~NOTICE~ 

All travel events and other activities sponsored by 
Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its Branches, 

are for the convenience and pleasure of its 
members and their guests who desire to 

participate.  Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, and 
its Branches do not assume any responsibility for 

the well-being or safety of the participants or 
passengers, or their property or any damages 
whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 

activities. 

Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme: 
Charter Member…RED Honorary Life 

Member… GOLD New Member…BLUE the 
rest of us…BLACK. When you see a badge with 

BLUE lettering indicating a NEWER 
MEMBER, be sure to make him feel welcome. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR  
JANUARY LUNCHEON 

JIM DENNEY 
Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear our guest 
speaker and have your badge pulled from the 

bucket for a lunch on the SIR at the next 
meeting. 
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STEVE BUTTS, KARL JOHNSON, 
DON SANDERSON, CARL SLATE, 
DALE HERMAN, TOM TEADERS, 

RICHARD GWINN, ED WAGGONER 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMBERS ANNIVERSERY 

FOR THE MONTH OF DECEMBER 
WILLIAM BUMBACA 

 

 

WINTER  GOLF 

Nick Jannis will be putting on our winter golfing this 
winter.  Give him a call or email him at,   

775-425-6163, email nick4fit@hotmail.com 
 

 

 

ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT UP 
WITH ROOSTER PINS,  

HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD 
YOU ARE TO BE A 

SIR!! 
HATS ~$15 
VESTS ~$29.50   

POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              

 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   

 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking good! 

DAVE TIONGCO 
 

ROSTER CHANGES 
Please post these changes to your Branch Roster – 
 

Drop one member Bruce Steger 

Reinstate one member JJerry Beauchamp 

Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and read “SIR 
HAPPENINGS”—the SIR State Newsletter. Sir 
Branch 160 Web Site is up and running. 
https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html 
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WINTER GOLF 

Dec 13th Empire Ranch 10am $30 
              Jan 9th Sunridge 9am $40 
              Jan 16th Duncan Golf TBA 
              Jan 30th Fernley 10am $40 
 

 

SIR Branch 160 2023 Calendar 

January 23 Regular Meeting 10am-2pm 

February 27 Regular Meeting 10am-2pm 

March 27 Regular Meeting 10am-2pm 

April 24          Regular Meeting 10am-2pm 

May 22 Morning Meeting 8:30am-Noon 

June 26 Morning Meeting 8:30am-Noon 

July 24  Morning Meeting 8:30am-Noon 

August 28 Morning Meeting 8:30am-Noon 

September 25 Picnic 

October 23 Regular Meeting 10am-2pm 

November 13 Regular Meeting 10am-2pm 

December 11 Christmas Party 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership & Luncheon Report 
Sons In Retirement – Lake Tahoe Branch 160 

Your attendance Chairman, Steve Butts 
 
 
 NOVEMBER 2022 
 
 
 
 

Total Member previous report (110) 
 
Members Dropped (1) Bruce Steger 
 
Members retired (8) Ken Koegl, Franz Goepfert, Jack 
Post, Vern Fickland, Hank Teague, Karl Johnson, Don 
Hanifen, Dale Herman 
 
Members Added (0) 
 
Member reinstated (1) Jerry Beauchamp 
  
Total Members this report (102) 
 
Inactive to active (0)  
 
Medical Leave (1) Dave Best 
 
Excused Snow Bird (15) Kurt Shantz, Larry Tinker, Mike 
Patton, Neil Fox, Ed Waggoner, Mike Parapid, Marshal 
McCurdy, Jim Cooper, Russ Dow, Johnny Myers, David 
Scott 
 
Total excused members (12)  
 
Total Active Members minus Excused Members (89) 
 
Total number unexcused not at meeting (38) 
 
Total Members attending meeting (51) 
 
Speaker (1) Heather Segale 
 
Guests (2) Pete Matherne, Harold Allen 
 
Total present (53)  
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…NEWSLETTER… 
LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

           BIG SIR------------------------JOHN LILYGREN---------------530-577-5234       DIRECTOR----------------JOE TOMLIN-----------------------775-790-7160 

         LITTLE SIR-------------------JOHN KERNS--------------------925-202-5922       DIRECTOR--------------- SKIP HEMPLER-------------------775-588-4998 

         SECRETARY-----------------JOE MCKENNA……………..530-544-5806       DIRECTOR----------------TERRY CANNON------------------775-883-4605 

         ASST. SECRETARY--------TBD---------------------------------------------------       DIRECTOR----------------JIM BEILSTEIN--------------------775-790-5180 

         TREASURER-----------------MIKE PATTON-----------------775-300-1073        DIRECTOR----------------JOHN GERARD-------------------530-542-2876 

         ASST. TREASURER--------NEIL WOLF---------------------530-318-4091       DIRECTOR-----------------STEVE BUTTS--------------------775-722-0177 

HONORARY DIRECTORS 

              KEN KOEGL----------------------------------619-651-5508                                   MIKE VADNAIS------------------------------------775-546-0810 

              JACK POST-----------------------------------530-570-8063                                   DAVE TIONGCO-----------------------------------775-265-9448 

              TOM SAWYER-------------------------------775-852-8675                                   RON THOMPSON----------------------------------775-848-1402 

LARRY COFFMAN -----------------------------------------------530-577-0328 

BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmx7@pacbell.net 

   Area 6 Governor – Gary Johnson 530-333-4814 - Region 2 Director – Dale D. Decker 209-533-0455 - State President– Rick Kindle 

 

 

 

 

SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


